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THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, TUESDAY, MARCH 8, 
2016 AT 9:00 A.M.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
PRESENT:  JOE HARDIN, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER; NEAL F. GERSTER, NORTHERN 
COMMISSIONER ; AND EVERETT L. WOLFE, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER.  
 
Commissioner Hardin left the session at 12:30 PM. Commissioner Gerster acting as Presiding. 
 

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE TASK FORCE 
 
Commissioner Gerster made a motion to grant approval for Vernon County Courtroom to be 
used by the Council of Families in Crisis and the Domestic Violence Task Force for their 
Ceremony during Domestic Violence week on April 18, 2016.  Motion was seconded by 
Commissioner Wolfe.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
 

KAYSINGER BASIN REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 
 

Commission received a revised agenda for May 19th  meeting and minutes for TAC meeting. 
 

WESTERN MISSOURI 911 DISPATCH CENTER 
 

Commission received email from Tonia Davis that MSHP needs a signed letter from each 
department on letterhead in order to dissolve WMO911’s MULES.  
 
Commission received an email from Tonia Davis in regards to payroll.  

 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

 
Commission received a copy of Certificate sent to Prairie View Stock Farm stating they are 
placed on the National Register of Historic Places.  
 

NEVADA FFA BOOSTER CLUB 
 

Commission received a check of proceeds from the auction they held; in the amount of $823.50 
for a car. Deposited this with Treasurer/Collector and obtained a receipt.  
 

ADA 
Commission received an email from Lynette Ricks, Office of State Court Administrator, in 
regards whether the courthouse elevator reaches the floor with the courtroom.  Commission 
responded that it does.  
 

SEMA 
 

Commission received an email from SEMA stating there are still spots left in the SEMA Tools 
Class for March involving Flood Plain Management.  
 

USDA 
 

Commission received letter in regards to Rural Development Loan and/or Grant Recipients.  
 

 NEVADA HOME AND LEISURE SHOW 
 

Commission received letter of all the details of the 2016 show to be held March 18th and 19th 
2016.  
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Commission received correspondence from KNEM/KNMO Radio; a draft of the radio ad to come 
and see the Commission/ Recycling Center’s Booth at the Home Show.  
 

INSURANCE 
Commission received Commercial Insurance Portfolio from Allied Insurance/Morrison-Post 
Insurance Agency.  
 
Commission received an email from Renwick Insurance Agency involving rates. 
 

HERITAGE GRANT 
 

Commission received reimbursement from Department of Natural Resources in the amount of 
$8750.00. Treasurer/Collector provided a receipt.  
 

BRO-B108 (41) 
 

Commissioner received, signed and scanned back to Anderson Engineering the Consultant 
Invoice # 20- Final and a Progress Invoice/ Reimbursement #26- Final 
 

MoDOT 
 

Secretary received a call from Roger Mann.  He needs us to generate a cost share letter for this 
year on bridges. He would also like Commissioner Hardin to call him so he can schedule a bridge 
briefing within the next couple of weeks. Secretary phoned Road and Bridge Foreman at 
Roger’s recommendation to get the needed information.  Lynn Seaver states he will get us the 
needed info and that they will also need a letter stating we are taking Bob Gray Bridge out of 
inventory; if that is what the Commission decides to do.  ( Bridge No. 6320005) 
 
 

PRAIRIE PRIDE 
Commission received US Bank  statement in the amount of $0.  
 

SHERIFF 
 

Commission received BOK Financial Statement  Vernon County Law Enforcement 07 Res  with 
ending balance of $750,239.15.  
 
Commission sent a letter to Shannon Higgins in regards to an overpayment of his wages and his 
plan to reimburse the county.  
 

REGION M SOLID WASTE MANGEMENT DISTRICT 
 

Commission received email from Lloyd Luapula stating our grant number M2016-015 for 
$27,000.00 ; we can go back to January 1st 2016.  He attached a reimbursement request form.  
 
Commission received notice of board meeting  to be held March 9, 2016, along with an agenda.  
Included were the minutes from February 17th meeting.   
 

COUNTY CLERK 
 

Commission signed Monthly Report for February 2016. 
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VERNON COUNTY EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 
Director Dennis Kimrey sent an email stating he now has the Badging System back.  Dennis sent 
this email to surrounding rural fire departments .  
 

RECYCLING CENTER 
 

Commission received Trailer Loading report dated 3/7/16 and receipt from Service Recycling.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ordered that Commission adjourn at  2:45 P.M.  until Wednesday , March 9, 2016.  
 
ATTEST:________________________________  APPROVED:_____________________________ 
  CLERK OF COMMISSION    PRESIDING COMMISSIONER 
 
 
 
 

  


